Registration No. 333-54610

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549

POST-EFFECTIVE AMENDMENT NO. 1 TO FORM S-3 REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

INTUIT INC.

(Exact name of Registrant as specified in its charter)

Delaware

77-0034661

(State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)

(I.R.S. employer identification no.)

2535 Garcia Avenue
Mountain View, California 94043
(650) 944-6000
(Address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of Registrant's principal executive offices)

Virginia R. Coles
Assistant General Counsel and Acting Corporate Secretary
2632 Marine Way, M.S. 7-1145
P. O. Box 7850
Mountain View, California 94039-7850
(650) 944-6656

(Name, address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of agent for service)

Copies to:

Gordon K. Davidson, Esq. Kenneth A. Linhares, Esq. Fenwick & West LLP Silicon Valley Center 801 California Street Mountain View, California 94041 (650) 988-8500

Approximate Date of Commencement of Proposed Sale to the Public: From time to time after the effective date of this Registration Statement.

If the only securities being registered on this Form are being offered pursuant to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the following box. o

If any of the securities being registered on this Form are to be offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of 1933, other than securities offered only in connection with dividend or interest reinvestment plans, check the following box. x

If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, please check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If delivery of the prospectus is expected to be made pursuant to Rule 434, please check the following box. o

The Registrant hereby amends this Registration Statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file a further amendment which specifically states that this Registration Statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 or until this Registration Statement shall become effective on such date as the Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

Pursuant to Rule 429 promulgated under the Securities Act of 1933, the prospectus that constitutes part of this Registration Statement is a combined prospectus that relates to an aggregate of \$1,000,000,000 of the Registrant's common stock, preferred stock and debt securities, of which \$500,000,000 was registered on Form S-3, Registration No. 333-

54610, \$26,250,000 was previously registered on Form S-3, Registration No. 333-50417 and \$473,750,000 was previously registered on Form S-3, Registration No. 333-63739. This Registration Statement also constitutes post-effective amendment no. 3 to Registration Statement No. 333-50417 and post-effective amendment no. 2 to Registration Statement No. 333-63739. These post-effective amendments shall become effective concurrently with the effectiveness of this Registration Statement in accordance with Section 8(c) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.

The information in this preliminary prospectus is not complete and may be changed. This preliminary prospectus is not an offer to sell these securities and it is not soliciting an offer to buy these securities in any state where the offer or sale is not permitted.

SUBJECT TO COMPLETION, DATED January , 2003				
PROSPECTUS				
TROSI ECTOS				
\$1,000,000,000				
INTUIT INC.				
Common Stock				
Preferred Stock				
Debt Securities				
This prospectus relates to common stock, preferred stock and debt securities or any combination of commons stock, preferred stock or debt securities either individually or as units. We may sell these securities from time to time in one or more offerings up to a total initial public offering price of \$1,000,000,000. We will provide specific terms of these sales in supplements to this prospectus. You should read this prospectus and each supplement carefully before you invest. This prospectus may not be used to offer and sell securities unless accompanied by a prospectus supplement. Intuit common stock is listed on the Nasdaq National Market under the symbol "INTU."				
The offering of the securities involves a high degree of risk. See "Risk Factors" on page 4.				
Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or passed upon the accuracy or adequacy of the disclosures in this prospectus. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.				
The date of this prospectus is, 2003.				

TABLE OF CONTENTS

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

INCORPORATION OF DOCUMENTS BY REFERENCE

INTUIT

RISK FACTORS

CAUTION REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

USE OF PROCEEDS

DIVIDEND POLICY

RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES

DESCRIPTION OF COMMON STOCK

DESCRIPTION OF THE PREFERRED STOCK

DESCRIPTION OF DEBT SECURITIES

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

LEGAL MATTERS

EXPERTS

SIGNATURES

EXHIBIT INDEX

EXHIBIT 12.01

EXHIBIT 23.02

EXHIBIT 25.01

We have not authorized any dealer, salesperson or other person to give any information or represent anything not contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus. You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus and any prospectus supplement. We are not making an offer to sell these securities in any state where the offer is not permitted. You should not assume that the information in this prospectus or any prospectus supplement is accurate as of any date other than the date on the front cover of those documents.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
About this Prospectus	3
1	
Where You Can Find More Information	3
Incorporation of Documents by Reference	3
Intuit	4
Risk Factors	4
Caution Regarding Forward-Looking Statements	4
Use of Proceeds	5
Dividend Policy	5
Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges	5
Description of Common Stock	6
Description of Preferred Stock	7
Description of Debt Securities	8
Plan of Distribution	16
Legal Matters	17
Experts	17

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission using a shelf registration process. Under this shelf process, we may offer common stock, preferred stock and debt securities from time to time in one or more offerings up to a total initial public offering price of \$1 billion. This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we may offer. Each time that we offer any securities under this prospectus, we will provide a prospectus supplement that will contain specific information about the terms of that offering. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus. You should read both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement together with additional information described below under the heading "Where You Can Find More Information."

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We file reports, proxy statements and other information with the Commission under the Exchange Act. You can inspect a copy of the reports, proxy statements and other information we have filed with the Commission without charge at the Commission's public reference room at Room 1024, Judiciary Plaza, 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. You can also obtain copies for a fee from the public reference section of the Commission at Room 1024, Judiciary Plaza, 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. You can call the Commission at 1-800-732-0330 for information about the operation of the public reference room. We also file electronic versions of these documents with the Commission, which you may access through the Commission's World Wide Web site at http://www.sec.gov. Our common stock is quoted for trading on the Nasdaq National Market. You can inspect information we filed with Nasdaq at the offices of the Nasdaq Stock Market at 1735 K Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20006.

This prospectus is part of a registration statement on Form S-3 that we filed with the Commission. As allowed by Commission rules, this prospectus does not contain all of the information that is in the registration statement and the exhibits and schedules filed with the registration statement. For further information about Intuit, we refer you to the registration statement and its exhibits and schedules. Statements in this prospectus about any contract or any other document are not necessarily complete. We refer you to the copy of the contract or other document filed as an exhibit to the registration statement or a document incorporated into the registration statement. Each statement regarding such a contract or other document is qualified in all respects by the text of such contract or other document included as an exhibit to the registration statement or a document incorporated into the registration statement. You can inspect a copy of the registration statement without charge at the offices of the Commission in Washington, D.C. You may obtain a copy of all or any part of the registration statement for a fee from the public reference section of the Commission at Room 1024, Judiciary Plaza, 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549. The registration statement is also accessible on the Commission's website at http://www.sec.gov.

INCORPORATION OF DOCUMENTS BY REFERENCE

The Commission allows us to incorporate by reference our publicly filed documents into this prospectus, which means that information included in these documents is considered part of this prospectus. Information that we file with the commission after the date of this prospectus will automatically update and supersede this information. We incorporate by reference the documents listed below and any future filings we make with the Commission under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 for so long as this registration statement remains effective.

The following documents filed with the Commission are incorporated by reference into this prospectus:

- Annual report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended July 31, 2002;
- Quarterly report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended October 31, 2002;
- Current report on Form 8-K filed August 1, 2002;
- Current report on Form 8-K filed August 15, 2002;
- Current report on Form 8-K filed August 22, 2002;

- Current report on Form 8-K filed September 24, 2002;
- Current report on Form 8-K filed November 15, 2002;
- Current report on Form 8-K filed January 7, 2003;
- The description of our common stock in our registration statement on Form 8-A and any amendment or report filed for the purpose of updating that description; and
- The description of our preferred stock purchase rights in our registration statement on Form 8-A and all amendments and reports filed for the purpose of updating that description.

The information in this prospectus about Intuit is not comprehensive and you should also read the information in the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus. We will provide to you without charge, on written or oral request, a copy of any or all of the documents incorporated by reference in this prospectus, other than the exhibits. You should direct any requests for documents to Investor Relations, Intuit Inc., 2632 Marine Way, M.S. 7-1086, P.O. Box 7850, Mountain View, California 94039-7850. The telephone number is (650) 944-2713. The email address is investor_relations@intuit.com.

INTUIT

Intuit is a leading provider of small business, tax preparation and personal finance software products and services that simplify complex financial tasks for small businesses, consumers and accounting professionals. Our principal products and services include: small business accounting and business management solutions, including our QuickBooks® line of products and services as well as our Intuit® line of industry-specific business management solutions; TurboTax® consumer tax products and services; ProSeries® and Lacerte® professional tax products and services; and Quicken® personal finance products and services. Our principal executive offices are located at 2535 Garcia Avenue, P.O. Box 7850, Mountain View, California 94039-7850. Our telephone number is (650) 944-6000.

RISK FACTORS

The prospectus supplement that applies to each type or series of securities we offer will contain a discussion of risks that apply to an investment in Intuit and to the particular types of securities that we are offering under that prospectus supplement. Before making an investment decision about investing in our securities, you should carefully consider the specific factors discussed under the caption "Risk Factors" in the applicable prospectus supplement, together with all of the other information appearing in the prospectus supplement or appearing or incorporated by reference in this prospectus.

CAUTION REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus, including the documents that are and will be incorporated by reference into this prospectus, contains forward-looking statements that are based upon our current expectations, estimates and projections about our business and our industry, and that reflect our beliefs and assumptions based upon information available to us at the date of the document in which the statement appears. In some cases, you can identify these statements by words such as "may," "might," "will," "should," "expects," "plans," "anticipates," "believes," "estimates," "predicts," "potential" or "continue," and other similar terms. These forward-looking statements include, among other things, projections of our future financial performance, our anticipated growth, our strategies and trends we anticipate in our businesses and the markets in which we operate and the competitive nature and anticipated growth of those markets.

We caution investors that forward-looking statements are only predictions, based upon our current expectations about future events. These forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance and are subject to risks, uncertainties and assumptions that are difficult to predict. Our actual results, performance or achievements could differ materially from those expressed or implied by the forward-looking statements. The important factors that could cause our results to differ include those discussed under the section entitled "Risk Factors" in any prospectus supplement, as well as the section entitled "Risks That Could Affect Future Results" in item 7 of our Form 10-K for fiscal year 2002 and similar sections in the other documents incorporated into this prospectus by reference. We encourage you to read these sections carefully. We caution investors not to rely on these forward-looking statements, which reflect management's analysis only as of the date of the document in which the statement appears. We undertake no obligation to revise or update any forward-looking statement for any

reason, except as required by law.

USE OF PROCEEDS

We will use the net proceeds from the sale of securities that we may offer under this prospectus and any accompanying prospectus supplement for general corporate purposes. General corporate purposes may include possible acquisitions, investments, capital expenditures, repayment of debt, repurchase of our capital stock and any other purposes that we may specify in any prospectus supplement. We may invest the net proceeds temporarily until we use them for their stated purpose.

DIVIDEND POLICY

Intuit has never paid any cash dividends on its common stock. We currently anticipate that we will retain all future earnings for use in our business, and do not anticipate paying any cash dividends in the foreseeable future.

RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES

The following table provides the ratio of earnings to fixed charges for Intuit and its consolidated subsidiaries for the periods indicated. The ratio of earnings to fixed charges has been computed by dividing earnings by fixed charges. Earnings consist of income before income taxes plus fixed charges. Fixed charges consist of interest expense incurred plus the portion of our rental expense deemed to be a reasonable approximation of the interest factor under operating leases.

	Years Ended July 31,				Three Months Ended
1998	1999	2000	2001	2002	October 31, 2002
(1)	135.95	50.19	(2)	10.03	(3)

- (1) Earnings were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$15,312.
- (2) Earnings were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$130,552.
- (3) Earnings were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$86,059.

DESCRIPTION OF COMMON STOCK

The following description of our common stock, together with the additional information included in any applicable prospectus supplements, summarizes the material terms and provisions of our common stock, but is not complete. For the complete terms of our common stock, please refer to our restated certificate of incorporation, our bylaws and our rights agreement, which are incorporated by reference into the registration statement that includes this prospectus.

Intuit's certificate of incorporation authorizes Intuit to issue up to 750,000,000 shares of common stock. As of January 28, 2003, there were 205,686,454 shares of common stock issued and outstanding held by approximately 1,200 stockholders of record.

The holders of our common stock are entitled to one vote for each share held of record on all matters submitted to a vote of the stockholders. Subject to preferences that may apply to any preferred stock outstanding, holders of common stock are entitled to receive dividends out of assets legally available at the times and in the amounts that our board of directors may determine. The common stock has no preemptive rights and is not subject to conversion or redemption. Upon liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of Intuit, the holders of common stock are entitled to share in all assets legally available for distribution to stockholders after payment of all liabilities and the liquidation preferences, if any, of any outstanding preferred stock. Each outstanding share of common stock is, and any shares of common stock offered by this prospectus when they are paid for will be, fully paid and nonassessable.

Our bylaws provide that special meetings of stockholders can be called only by the chairman of the board, the chief executive officer, the president or a majority of the board of directors. Our bylaws also specify an advance notice procedure for the nomination, other than by or at the direction of the board of directors, of candidates for election as directors and for business to be brought before a meeting of stockholders. These provisions may have the effect of delaying, deferring or preventing a change in control of Intuit without further action by the stockholders.

Rights Plan

We adopted a stockholder rights plan on April 29, 1998 and amended it on October 5, 1998. Our board of directors implemented the plan by declaring a dividend, distributable to stockholders of record on May 11, 1998, of one preferred share purchase right for each share of common stock outstanding. The rights plan provides that each share of common stock outstanding will have attached to it the right to purchase one three-thousandths of a share of series B junior participating preferred stock. The purchase price per one three-thousandths of a preferred share is \$83.33, subject to adjustment. The rights, preferences and privileges of the preferred shares are summarized below under "Description of the Preferred Stock."

The rights will be exercisable only if a person or group acquires 20% or more of our common stock or announces a tender offer or exchange offer that would result in the acquisition of 20% or more of our common stock. Once they are exercisable, and in some circumstances if additional conditions are met, the plan allows stockholders, other than the acquiror, to purchase our common stock or securities of the acquiror with a then current market value of two times the exercise price of the right. Until a right is exercised, the holder of the right, as such, has no rights as a stockholder of Intuit. The rights are redeemable for \$0.001 per right, subject to adjustment, at the option of the board of directors. The rights will expire on May 1, 2008, unless they are redeemed or exchanged by the Intuit before that date.

The rights plan is designed to protect and maximize the value of the outstanding equity interests in Intuit in the event of an unsolicited attempt by an acquiror to take over Intuit, in a manner or on terms not approved by the board of directors. Takeover attempts frequently include coercive tactics to deprive the board of directors and stockholders of any real opportunity to determine Intuit's destiny. The board adopted the rights plan to deter coercive tactics, including a gradual accumulation of shares in the open market of a 15% or greater position to be followed by a merger or a partial or two-tier tender offer that does not treat all stockholders equally. These tactics unfairly pressure stockholders, squeeze them out of their investment without giving them any real choice and deprive them of the full value of their shares. The rights plan is not intended to prevent a takeover of Intuit and will not do so. Because Intuit may redeem the rights, they should not interfere with any merger or business combination approved by the board of directors.

Issuance of the rights does not weaken Intuit's financial strength or interfere with its business plans. The issuance of the rights themselves has no dilutive effect, will not affect reported earnings per share, should not be taxable to Intuit or

to its stockholders and will not change the way in which Intuit's shares are traded. Intuit's board of directors believes that the rights represent a sound and reasonable means of addressing the complex issues of corporate policy created by the current takeover environment. However, the rights may have the effect of rendering more difficult or discouraging an acquisition of Intuit deemed undesirable by the board of directors. The rights may cause substantial dilution to a person or group that attempts to acquire Intuit on terms or in a manner not approved by Intuit's board of directors, unless the offer is conditioned upon the purchase or redemption of the rights.

Delaware Anti-Takeover Law

We are subject to Section 203 of the Delaware General Corporation Law regulating corporate takeovers. In general, this law prohibits a publicly-held Delaware corporation from engaging in a "business combination" with an "interested stockholder" for three years after the person became an interested stockholder unless, subject to specified exceptions, the business combination or the transaction in which the person became an interested stockholder is approved in a prescribed manner. Generally, a "business combination" includes a merger, asset sale, stock sale or other transaction that results in a financial benefit to the interested stockholder. Generally, an "interested stockholder" is a person who, together with affiliates and associates, owns, or within three years prior, did own 15% or more of the corporation's voting stock. These provisions may have the effect of delaying, deferring or preventing a change in control of Intuit without further action by the stockholders.

Transfer Agent and Registrar

The Transfer Agent and Registrar for the common stock is American Stock Transfer & Trust Company.

DESCRIPTION OF THE PREFERRED STOCK

Intuit's certificate of incorporation authorizes the board of directors to direct the issuance of up to 1,344,918 shares of preferred stock without any further vote or action by Intuit's stockholders. The shares of preferred stock may be issued in one or more series and with rights, preferences, privileges and restrictions, including dividend rights, voting rights, conversion rights, terms of redemption and liquidation preferences that the board of directors may fix or designate.

Series B Junior Participating Preferred Stock

A total of 250,000 shares of preferred stock have been designated as Series B junior participating preferred stock, \$0.01 par value per share. These shares are reserved for issuance upon exercise of the preferred stock purchase rights issued under the rights plan discussed above. The shares of Series B preferred stock will not be redeemable. The holders of the Series B preferred stock will be entitled to a quarterly per share dividend of 1,000 times the dividend declared per share of common stock. In the event of liquidation, the holders of the Series B preferred stock will be entitled to a liquidation preference of \$10.00 per share, plus an aggregate payment of 1,000 times the aggregate payment made per share of common stock. Each share of Series B preferred stock will have 1,000 votes, voting together with the common stock. Finally, in any merger, consolidation or other transaction in which shares of common stock are exchanged, each share of Series B preferred stock will be entitled to receive 1,000 times the amount received per share of common stock. These rights are protected by customary antidilution provisions. Because of the nature of these dividend, liquidation and voting rights, the value of the one three-thousandths interest in a share of Series B preferred stock purchasable upon exercise of each right should approximate the value of one share of common stock.

Additional Series of Preferred Stock

The board of directors may authorize and issue the remaining authorized but undesignated shares of preferred stock with voting or conversion rights that could adversely affect the voting power or other rights of the holders of common stock. The terms of the preferred stock that might be issued could prohibit Intuit from completing any merger, reorganization, sale of substantially all its assets, liquidation or other extraordinary corporate transaction without approval of the outstanding shares of preferred stock. As a result, the issuance of preferred stock may have the effect of delaying, deferring or preventing a change in control of Intuit.

The specific terms of a particular series of preferred stock will be described in the prospectus supplement relating to that series. The description of preferred stock in this prospectus and the description of the terms of a particular series of preferred stock in the related prospectus supplement summarize the material terms of the preferred stock, but are not

complete. For the complete terms of a particular series of preferred stock, please refer to the certificate of designation relating to that series. The related prospectus supplement will contain a description of material United States federal income tax consequences relating to the purchase and ownership of the series of preferred stock described in that prospectus supplement.

When they are paid for, the shares of preferred stock will be fully paid and nonassessable. The certificate of designation relating to the preferred stock of a particular series will fix the rights, preferences, privileges and restrictions of the preferred stock of that series. A prospectus supplement, relating to each series, will specify the terms of the preferred stock as follows:

- the number of shares in the series and the title of the series;
- the annual dividend rate, if any, on shares of the series, whether the rate is fixed or variable or both, the date or dates from which dividends will begin to accrue or accumulate and whether dividends will be cumulative;
- the price at and the terms and conditions on which the shares of the series may be redeemed, whether at our option or the option of the holders, if at all, including the time during which shares of the series may be redeemed and any accumulated dividends or premiums that the holders of shares of the series will be entitled to receive upon the redemption;
- the liquidation preference, if any, and any accumulated dividends, that the holders of shares of the series will be entitled to receive upon the liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the affairs of Intuit;
- whether or not the shares of the series will be subject to operation of a retirement or sinking fund, and, if so, the extent and manner in which the fund will be applied to the purchase or redemption of the shares of the series for retirement or for other corporate purposes, and the terms and provisions relating to the operation of the fund;
- the terms and conditions, if any, on which the shares of the series will be convertible into, or exchangeable for, shares of any other class or classes of Intuit capital stock or any series of any other class or classes, or of any other series of the same class, or any other securities or assets, including the price or prices or the rate or rates of conversion or exchange and the method, if any, of adjusting the price or rate;
- the voting rights, if any, of the shares of the series; and
- any or all other preferences and relative, participating, operational or other special rights, privileges or qualifications, limitations or restrictions of the shares of the series.

DESCRIPTION OF DEBT SECURITIES

The following description of the debt securities we may offer, together with the additional information included in any prospectus supplement, describes the material terms of the debt securities but is not complete. For a more detailed description of the terms of the debt securities, please refer to the indentures that we have filed as exhibits to the registration statement that includes this prospectus. We will describe in a prospectus supplement the specific terms of any debt securities we may offer by this prospectus. If indicated in a prospectus supplement, the terms of the debt securities may differ from the terms described below.

The debt securities will be either our senior debt securities or our subordinated debt securities. We will issue our debt securities under one or more separate indentures between Intuit and a trustee. Senior debt securities will be issued under a senior indenture and subordinated debt securities will be issued under a subordinated indenture. The trustee under each indenture is Chase Manhattan Bank and Trust Company, National Association. Together the senior indenture and subordinated indenture are called the "indentures." The following summaries of the senior debt, the subordinated debt and the indentures are subject to, and qualified in their entirety by reference to, all the provisions of the indentures that apply to a particular series of debt securities, including the definitions of terms. Except as otherwise indicated, the terms of the senior indenture and the subordinated indenture are identical

We may issue the debt securities from time to time in one or more series. We will specify a maximum aggregate principal amount for the debt securities of any series. We will also determine the terms and provisions of the debt securities, which must be consistent with the indentures, including terms such as maturity, principal and interest. Unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, the senior debt securities when issued will be unsecured and unsubordinated obligations of Intuit and will rank on a parity with all other unsecured and unsubordinated indebtedness of Intuit. The subordinated debt securities when issued will be subordinated in right of payment to the prior payment in full of all senior indebtedness of Intuit, including any outstanding senior debt securities, as described in the applicable Prospectus Supplement.

The indentures do not limit the amount of other debt that we may issue and do not contain financial or similar restrictive covenants. The indentures do not contain any provision intended to provide protection to holders of debt securities against a sudden or dramatic decline in credit quality of Intuit that could, for example, result from a takeover, recapitalization, special dividend or other restructuring.

Each prospectus supplement will describe the following terms relating to each series of debt securities that we may issue:

- the title;
- whether the debt securities offered are senior debt securities or subordinated debt securities and the terms of any subordination;
- the price or prices at which we will issue the debt securities;
- any limit on the total principal amount of the debt securities;
- the person to whom any interest on a debt security of the series will be payable, if other than the person in whose name that debt security (or one or more predecessor debt securities) is registered at the close of business on the regular record date for interest;
- the maturity date(s) or the method of determining the maturity date(s);
- the interest rate(s), which may be fixed or variable, or the method for determining the rate(s) and the date(s) interest will start to accrue, the date(s) on which interest will be payable and the regular record dates for interest payment dates or the method for determining the interest payment dates;
- the place(s) where payments may be made and the manner of payments;
- Intuit's right, if any, to defer payment of interest and the maximum length of any deferral period;
- the dates, if any, after which, and the price(s) at which, the series of debt securities may be redeemed at Intuit's option under any optional redemption provisions, and other related terms and conditions:
- the obligation, if any, of Intuit to redeem or purchase any of the debt securities under any sinking fund or analogous provision or at the option of the holder and the date(s), if any, on which, and the price(s) at which Intuit is obligated, under those provisions or otherwise, to redeem or purchase the series of debt securities and other related terms and provisions;
- the denominations in which any of the debt securities will be issued, if other than denominations of \$1,000 and any integral multiple of \$1,000;
- if the amount of payments of principal or interest is to be determined by reference to an index or a formula, or based on a coin or currency other than that in which the debt securities are stated to be payable, the manner in which these amounts will be determined and the calculation agent, if any;
- if other than United States dollars, the currency, currencies or currency units in which payments on the debt securities will be payable and whether the holder may choose a different currency for payment;
- the currency, currencies or currency units of payment of principal or interest and the period, if any, during which a holder may elect payment in a currency other than the currency in which the debt securities are denominated;
- if other than the entire principal amount, the portion of the principal amount of the debt securities that will be payable upon declaration of acceleration of maturity;

- the terms that apply to any debt securities issued at a discount from their stated principal amount;
- if the principal amount payable at the stated maturity of any debt securities will not be determinable before the stated maturity, the amount that will be deemed to be the principal amount as of any date for any purpose, including the principal amount that will be due and payable upon any maturity other than the stated maturity or that will be treated as outstanding as of any date (or the manner in which the deemed principal amount is to be determined);
- if applicable, that the debt securities, in whole or any specified part, are defeasible;
- conversion or exchange provisions, if any, including conversion or exchange prices or rates and adjustments to those prices and rates;
- whether any of the debt securities will be issued in global form and, if so, who the depositary will be and the terms of the global securities;
- any subordination provisions;
- any deletion of, or change or addition to any event of default or covenant;
- any change in the right of the trustee or the holders to declare the principal amount of any of the debt securities due and payable;
- terms and conditions, if any, under which any of the debt securities are secured; and
- any other specific terms of the debt securities.

If any debt securities are sold for any foreign currency or currency unit or if any payments of the debt securities are payable in any foreign currency or currency unit, the prospectus supplement will contain any restrictions, elections, tax consequences, specific terms and other information about the debt securities and the foreign currency unit

The debt securities may be issued as original issue discount securities. An original issue discount security is a debt security, including any zero-coupon security, that is sold at a price that is lower than the amount payable upon its stated maturity and provides that upon redemption or acceleration of the maturity, an amount less than the amount payable upon the state maturity becomes due and payable. An original issue discount security also may bear no interest or bear interest at a below-market rate. The prospectus supplement will also contain any special tax, accounting or other information about original issue discount securities or other kinds of debt securities that may be offered, including debt securities linked to an index or payable in currencies other than United States dollars.

Conversion and Exchange Rights

The terms on which any series of debt securities may be convertible into or exchangeable for common stock or other securities of Intuit will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement. These terms will include whether conversion or exchange is mandatory, at the option of the holder or at the option of Inuit. These terms may also include provisions for adjustment in the number of shares of common stock or other securities of Intuit to be received by the holders of the series of debt securities and provisions for calculation of the number of shares of common stock or other securities to be received by the holders upon conversion or exchange of debt securities according to the market price as of a specific time.

Subordinated Debt Securities

Payment of the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on subordinated debt securities will be junior in right of payment to the prior payment in full of all of our unsubordinated debt, including senior debt securities. As a result of the subordination provisions, if there is a bankruptcy, dissolution or reorganization of Intuit, holders of senior indebtedness may receive more, ratably, and holders of the subordinated debt securities may receive less, ratably, than the other creditors of Intuit. In addition, subordinated debt securities will be effectively subordinated to creditors and preferred stockholders of our subsidiaries. The prospectus supplement relating to any subordinated debt securities will state the subordination terms of the securities as well as the total amount of outstanding debt, as of the most recent practicable date, that by its terms would be senior to the subordinated debt securities. The prospectus supplement will also state the limitations, if any, on issuance of additional senior debt.

Form, Exchange and Transfer

The debt securities of each series will be issuable only in fully registered form, without coupons, and, unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, only in denominations of \$1,000 and integral multiples of \$1,000. At the option of the holder, subject to the terms of the indentures and the limitations that apply to global securities described in the applicable prospectus supplement, debt securities of any series will be exchangeable for other debt securities of the same series, in any authorized denomination and of like tenor and aggregate principal amount.

Subject to the terms of the indentures and the limitations that apply to global securities described in the applicable prospectus supplement, debt securities may be presented for exchange or for registration of transfer at the office of the security registrar or at the office of any transfer agent designated by Intuit for that purpose. Unless otherwise specified in the debt securities to be exchanged or transferred, there will not be a service charge for any registration of exchange or transfer of debt securities, but Intuit may require payment of any taxes or other governmental charges. Intuit has appointed the trustee as security registrar. Any transfer agent in addition to the security registrar that Intuit initially designates for any debt securities will be named in the applicable prospectus supplement. Intuit may at any time designate additional transfer agents or rescind the designation of any transfer agent or approve a change in the office through which any transfer agent acts, except that Intuit will be required to maintain a transfer agent in each place of payment for the debt securities of each series.

If the debt securities of any series are to be redeemed in part, Intuit will not be required to:

- issue, register the transfer of or exchange any debt security of that series during the 15-day period before the day of mailing of a notice of redemption of any debt security that may be selected for redemption; or
- register the transfer of or exchange any debt security selected for redemption, in whole or in part, except the unredeemed portion of any debt security being redeemed in part.

Global Securities

We may issue a series of debt securities in whole or in part in the form of one or more global certificates that will be deposited with a depositary we will identify in a prospectus supplement. We may issue global debt securities in either registered or unregistered form and in either temporary or definitive form. We will describe the specific terms of the depositary arrangement for any series of debt securities in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Except as described in the applicable prospectus supplement, no global security may be exchanged for debt securities registered, and no transfer of a global security may be registered, in the name of any person other than the depositary for the global security or any nominee of the depositary unless:

- the depositary has notified us that it is unwilling or unable to continue as depositary for the global security or has ceased to be qualified to act as depositary as required by the indentures; or
- an event of default with respect to the debt securities represented by the global security has occurred and is continuing.

As long as the depositary, or its nominee, is the registered holder of a global security, the depositary or its nominee will be considered the sole owner and holder of the debt securities represented by that global security for all purposes under the indentures. Except in the limited circumstances referred to above, owners of beneficial interests in a global security:

- will not be entitled to have the debt securities represented by a global security registered in their names;
- · will not receive or be entitled to receive physical delivery of the debt securities in definitive form; and
- will not be considered the owners or holders the debt securities under the indentures.

We will make all payments of principal and premium, if any, and interest, if any, on a global security to the depositary or its nominee.

The laws of some jurisdictions require that specified purchasers of securities take physical delivery of the securities in definitive form. These laws may limit the ability of those persons to own, transfer or pledge beneficial interests in a global security.

Ownership of beneficial interests in a global security will be limited to institutions that have accounts with the depositary or its nominee, referred to as "participants," and to persons that may hold beneficial interests through participants. Upon the issuance of a registered global security, the depositary for the registered global security will credit, on its book-entry registration and transfer system, the participants' accounts with the respective principal amounts of the debt securities represented by the global security beneficially owned by the participants. Any dealers, underwriters or agents participating in the distribution of the debt securities will designate the accounts to be credited. Ownership of beneficial interest in a global security will be shown only on, and the transfer of that ownership interest will be made only through, records maintained by the depositary for participants' interests or on the records of participants for interests of persons holding through participants.

Each person owning a beneficial interest in a global security must rely on the procedures of the depositary for the global security and, if the person is not a participant, on the procedures of a participant through which the person owns its interest, to exercise any right of a holder under the indentures. Payments, transfers, exchanges and others matters relating to beneficial interests in a global security may be subject to various policies and procedures adopted by the depositary from time to time. None of Intuit, the trustee or any of our agents or agents of the trustee will have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of the depositary's or any participant's records relating to, or for payments made on account of, beneficial interests in a global security, or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any records relating to the beneficial interests.

Payment and Paying Agents

Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, payment of interest on a debt security on any interest payment date will be made to the person in whose name the debt security or one or more predecessor debt securities is registered at the close of business on the regular record date for that interest.

Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, principal of and any premium and interest on the debt securities of a particular series will be payable at the office of the paying agent(s) designated by Intuit, except that at Intuit's option interest payments may be made by check mailed to the holder. Unless otherwise indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, the corporate trust office of the trustee will be designated as Intuit's sole paying agent for payments on debt securities of each series. The applicable prospectus supplement will name any other paying agents initially designated by Intuit for the debt securities of a particular series. Intuit may at any time designate additional paying agents or rescind the designation of any paying agent or approve a change in the office through which any paying agent acts, except that Intuit will be required to maintain a paying agent in each place of payment for the debt securities of a particular series.

All moneys that Intuit pays to a paying agent or the trustee for the payment of the principal of or any premium or interest on any debt security that remain unclaimed for a period ending the earlier of 10 business days before the money would escheat to the state or at the end of two years after the relevant principal, premium or interest has become due and payable will be repaid to Intuit, and the holder of that debt security may look only to Intuit for payment.

Consolidation, Merger and Sale of Assets

Under the terms of the indentures, we may consolidate with or merge into another entity or convey, transfer or lease all or substantially all of our assets to another entity, if Intuit is the continuing entity or, if Intuit is not the continuing entity:

- · the successor entity is organized under the laws of the United States and assumes the obligations under the debt securities and the indentures; and
- · immediately after giving effect to the transaction, there is no default on the debt securities and the transaction does cause a default on the debt securities.

Events of Default

Unless otherwise described in a prospectus supplement, each of the following will be an event of default under the

indentures with respect to any series of debt securities:

- failure to pay the principal or any premium when due;
- failure to pay interest for 30 days after the date payment is due and payable, if the time for payment has not been extended or deferred;
- failure to make any sinking fund payment when due;
- failure to perform any other covenant for 60 days after written notice from the trustee or the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of that series:
- · events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization of Intuit; and
- any other event of default specified in the supplemental indenture under which we issue a series of debt securities.

An event of default for a particular series of debt securities is not necessarily an event of default for any other series of debt securities issued under an indenture. If an event of default involving any series of debt securities has occurred and is continuing, other than an event of default caused by events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization of Intuit, either the trustee or the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of each affected series may declare the principal amount of the debt securities of that series to be due and payable immediately. If an event of default caused by events in bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization of Intuit has occurred and is continuing, the principal amount of all the outstanding debt securities of that series will automatically, and without any action by the trustee or any holder, become immediately due and payable. Any payment by Intuit on the subordinated debt securities following any acceleration will be subject to the subordination provisions of the indenture for the subordinated debt securities. After any acceleration, but before a judgment or decree based on acceleration, the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of that series may, under certain circumstances, rescind and annul acceleration if all events of default, other than the non-payment of accelerated principal (or other specified amount), have been cured or waived as provided in the indentures. For information about waiver of defaults, see "Modification and Waiver."

Subject to the provisions of the indentures, if an event of default has occurred and is continuing, the trustee will not be obligated to exercise any of its rights or powers under the indentures at the request or direction of any of the holders of the applicable series of debt securities, unless those holders have offered the trustee reasonable indemnity. Subject to these provisions for the indemnification of the trustee, the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of any series will have the right to direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding for any remedy available to the trustee or exercising any trust or power conferred on the trustee with respect to the debt securities of that series.

A holder of a debt security of any series will have a right to institute a proceeding under the indentures, or to appoint a receiver or a trustee, or to seek any other remedy only if:

- the holder has previously given written notice to the trustee of a continuing event of default with respect to the debt securities of that series;
- the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding securities of that series have made a written request, and have offered reasonable indemnity, to the trustee to institute the proceeding as trustee; and
- the trustee has not instituted the proceeding, and has not received from the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding securities of that series other conflicting directions within 60 days after that notice, request and offer.

These limitations do not apply to a suit instituted by a holder of a debt security to enforce payment of the principal of or any premium or interest on that debt security on or after the applicable due date specified in the debt security.

Intuit will periodically file statements with the trustee regarding its compliance with certain of the covenants in the

indentures.

Modification and Waiver

Intuit and the trustee may change the indentures with the consent of the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of each series affected by the change. The following changes, however, may be made only with the consent of the holder of each outstanding debt security affected:

- change the stated maturity of any debt security;
- reduce the principal amount or premium, if any, of any debt security;
- reduce the rate or extend the time of payment of interest;
- reduce the amount of principal of any debt security issued with an original issue discount that is payable upon acceleration or provable in bankruptcy;
- change the place or currency of payment of principal, premium, if any, or interest;
- impair the right to institute suit for the enforcement of any payment on any debt security;
- · in the case of subordinated debt securities, modify the subordination provisions in a manner materially adverse to the holders of the subordinated debt securities;
- in the case of debt securities that are convertible or exchangeable into other securities of Intuit, adversely affect the right of holders to convert or exchange any of the debt securities other than as provided in the indentures;
- reduce the percentage in principal amount of holders of debt securities of any series whose consent is required to change the indenture for that series;
- reduce the percentage in principal amount of holders of debt securities of any series necessary for waiver of compliance with certain provisions of the indentures or for waiver of certain defaults; or
- modify the provisions on modification and waiver.

The indentures will provide that the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of any series may waive compliance by Intuit with specific restrictive provisions of the indentures on behalf of the holders of all debt securities of that series. The holders of not less than a majority in principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of any series may waive any past default under the indenture of debt securities of that series on behalf of all holders of debt securities of that series, except a default in the payment of principal, premium, if any, or interest on any debt security of that series or a default in respect of a covenant or provision of the indenture that cannot be amended without the consent of the holder of each outstanding debt security of the series affected.

Each indenture will provide that in determining whether the holders of the requisite principal amount of debt securities have given or taken any direction, notice, consent, waiver or other action under the indenture as of any date:

- the principal amount of an original issue discount security that will be treated as outstanding will be the amount of the principal of that debt security that would be due and payable as of that date upon acceleration of the maturity to that date;
- if, as of that date, the principal amount payable at the stated maturity of a debt security is not determinable (for example, because it is based on an index), the principal amount of that debt security treated as outstanding as of that date will be an amount determined in the manner prescribed for that debt security; and
- · the principal amount of a debt security denominated in one or more foreign currencies or currency units

that will be treated as outstanding will be the U.S. dollar equivalent, determined as of that date in the manner prescribed for that debt security, of the principal amount of that debt security.

Certain debt securities, including those for whose payment or redemption money has been deposited or set aside in trust for the holders and those that have been fully defeased, will not be treated as outstanding.

Except in limited circumstances, we will be entitled to set any day as a record date for determining the holders of outstanding debt securities of any series entitled to give or take any direction, notice, consent, waiver or other action under the indentures, in the manner and subject to the limitations provided in the indentures. In limited circumstances, the trustee will be entitled to set a record date for action by holders. If a record date is set for any action to be taken by holders of a particular series, only persons who are holders of outstanding debt securities of that series on the record date may take that action. To be effective, holders of the requisite principal amount of those debt securities must take that action within a specified period following the record date. For any particular record date, this period will be 180 days or a shorter period as may be specified by Intuit (or the trustee, if it set the record date), and may be shortened or lengthened (but not beyond 180 days) from time to time.

Defeasance and Covenant Defeasance

Intuit can discharge or defease its obligations under the indentures as stated below or as provided in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, Intuit may, at its option, discharge its obligations to holders of any series of debt securities that have not already been delivered to the trustee for cancellation and that have either become due and payable or are by their terms to become due and payable, or are scheduled for redemption, within one year. Intuit may effect a discharge by irrevocably depositing with the trustee cash or U.S. government obligations, as trust funds, in an amount sufficient to pay, when due, whether at maturity, upon redemption or otherwise, the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on the debt securities. Intuit must also pay all other amounts it is obligated to pay under the indenture and deliver to the trustee an opinion of counsel to the effect that all conditions to discharge of the indenture have been satisfied.

Unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, Intuit may also discharge any and all of its obligations to holders of any series of debt securities at any time, which is referred to as "defeasance." Intuit may also be released from the obligations imposed by any covenants of any outstanding series of debt securities and provisions of the indentures, and may omit to comply with those covenants without creating an event of default under the trust declaration, which is referred to as "covenant defeasance." Intuit may effect defeasance and covenant defeasance only if, among other things, Intuit irrevocably deposits with the trustee cash or U.S. government obligations, as trust funds, in an amount that will provide money in an amount sufficient to pay the principal of, premium, if any, and interest on all outstanding debt securities of the series on their stated maturities. In addition, Intuit must deliver an opinion of counsel to the trustee. In the case of covenant defeasance, the opinion must be to the effect that holders of the series of debt securities will not recognize gain or loss for federal income tax purposes as a result of the defeasance and will be subject to federal income tax on the same amount, in the same manner and at the securities will not recognize gain or loss for federal income tax purposes as a result of the defeasance and will be subject to federal income tax on the same amount, in the same manner and at the same times as if no defeasance had occurred. Intuit will remain subject to obligations to exchange or register the transfer of debt securities, to replace stolen, lost or mutilated debt securities, to maintain paying agencies, to hold moneys for payment in trust and, if applicable, to effect conversion of debt securities.

Notices

Notices to holders of debt securities will be given by mail to the addresses of the holders as they appear in the security register.

Title

Intuit, the trustee and any agent of either Intuit or the trustee may treat the person in whose name a debt security is registered as the absolute owner of that debt security, whether or not it may be overdue, for the purpose of making payment

and for all other purposes.

Governing Law

The indentures and the debt securities will be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the law of New York State.

Regarding the Trustee

If the trustee becomes a creditor of Intuit, the indentures limit the right of the trustee to obtain payment of claims or to realize on property received in respect of any such claim as security or otherwise. The trustee may engage in other transactions. If the trustee acquires any conflicting interest and there is a default under the securities of any series for which it serves as trustee, however, the trustee must eliminate the conflict or resign.

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

We may sell the shares of common stock, shares of preferred stock and debt securities directly to purchasers, to or through underwriters, through dealers or agents, or through a combination of these methods. We may distribute the securities from time to time in one or more transactions at a fixed price or prices (which may be changed from time to time), at market prices prevailing at the times of sale, at prices related to those prevailing market prices or at negotiated prices. The prospectus supplement for the securities being offered will describe the terms of the offering, including:

- the name or names of any underwriters, dealers or agents;
- the purchase price and the proceeds to us from that sale;
- any underwriting discounts and other items constituting underwriters' compensation;
- any initial public offering price and any discounts or concessions allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers; and
- whether the securities will trade on any securities exchanges or the Nasdaq National Market.

If we use underwriters, we will enter into an underwriting agreement with those underwriters relating to the securities that we will offer. Unless otherwise provided in the applicable prospectus supplement, the obligations of the underwriters to purchase these securities will be subject to conditions. The underwriters will be obligated to purchase all of these securities if any are purchased. We may also agree to indemnify the underwriters, dealers and agents against civil liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, or to contribute to payments that the underwriters, dealers or agents may be required to make in respect to those civil liabilities. Certain underwriters, dealers or agents and their associates may be customers of, engage in transactions with or perform services for Intuit in the ordinary course of business.

The underwriters will acquire the securities subject to the underwriting agreement for their own account and may resell them from time to time in one or more transactions, including negotiated transactions, at a fixed public offering price or at varying prices determined at the time of sale. Underwriters may be deemed to have received compensation from us in the form of underwriting discounts or commissions and may also receive commissions from the purchasers of these securities for whom they may act as agent. Underwriters may sell these securities to or through dealers. These dealers may receive compensation in the form of discounts, concessions or commissions from the underwriter and/or commissions from the purchasers for whom they may act as agent. Any initial public offering price and any discounts or concessions allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers may be changed from time to time.

We may also sell the securities in connection with a remarketing upon their purchase, in connection with a redemption or repayment, by a remarketing firm acting as principal for its own account or as our agent. Remarketing firms may be deemed to be underwriters in connection with the securities that they remarket.

We may authorize underwriters to solicit offers by institutions to purchase the securities subject to the underwriting agreement from us at the public offering price stated in the prospectus supplement under delayed delivery contracts providing for payment and delivery on a specified date in the future. If we sell securities under these delayed delivery

contracts, the prospectus supplement will state that as well as the conditions to which these delayed delivery contracts will be subject and the commission payable for that solicitation.

If we use dealers in an offering, we will sell the securities to the dealers as principals. The dealers then may resell the securities to the public at varying prices that they determine at the time of resale. The names of the dealers and the terms of the transaction will be specified in a prospectus supplement. We may also sell any of the securities through agents that we designate from time to time. We will name any agent involved in the offer or sale of these securities and will list commissions payable by us to these agents in the prospectus supplement. These agents will be acting on a best efforts basis to solicit purchases for the period of their appointment, unless we state otherwise in the applicable prospectus supplement. Dealers and agents named in a prospectus supplement may be deemed to be underwriters within the meaning of the Securities Act of 1933 of the securities described in that prospectus supplement. In addition, we may sell the securities directly to institutional investors or others who may be deemed to be underwriters within the meaning of the Securities Act of 1933 with respect to any resales of those securities.

We may grant underwriters who participate in the distribution of securities an option to purchase additional securities to cover over-allotments, if any.

All debt securities will be new issues of securities with no established trading market. Any underwriters to whom we sell debt securities for public offering and sale may make a market in those securities, but will not be obligated to do so and may discontinue any market making at any time without notice. An active trading market for any debt securities may never develop.

LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the issuance of the common stock and preferred stock offered by this prospectus will be passed upon for Intuit by Fenwick & West LLP, Mountain View, California. The validity of the issuance of the debt securities offered by this prospectus will be passed upon for Intuit by Pillsbury Winthrop LLP, New York, New York. Legal matters relating to the securities offered will be passed on for any underwriters by the counsel for the underwriters named in the applicable prospectus supplement.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements and schedule of Intuit appearing in Intuit Inc.'s Form 10-K for the year ended July 31, 2002, have been audited by Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, as set forth in their report thereon that is included therein and incorporated herein by reference. Such consolidated financial statements and schedule are incorporated herein by reference in reliance upon such report given upon the authority of such firm as experts in accounting and auditing.

PART II

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN THE PROSPECTUS

ITEM 14. OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION.

The estimated expenses to be paid by the Registrant in connection with this offering are as follows:

Securities and Exchange Commission registration fee	\$125,000*
Nasdaq National Market filing fee	17,500*
Trustee's fees and expenses	10,000
Accounting fees and expenses	150,000
Legal fees and expenses	150,000
Printing and engraving	100,000
Blue sky fees and expenses	15,000
Transfer agent fees and expenses	15,000
Rating agencies' fees	100,000
Miscellaneous	42,500
Total	\$725,000

Previously paid

ITEM 15. INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.

As permitted by Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law, Intuit's Certificate of Incorporation includes a provision that eliminates the personal liability of its directors for monetary damages for breach or alleged breach of their duty of care. In addition, as permitted by Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law, the Bylaws of Intuit provide that:

- Intuit is required to indemnify its directors and officers and persons serving in such capacities in other business enterprises (including, for example, subsidiaries of Intuit) at Intuit's request, to the fullest extent permitted by Delaware law, including those circumstances in which indemnification would otherwise be discretionary;
- · Intuit may, in its discretion, indemnify employees and agents in those circumstances where indemnification is not required by law;
- Intuit is required to advance expenses, as incurred, to its directors and officers in connection with defending a proceeding (except that it is not required to advance expenses to a person against whom Intuit brings a claim for breach of the duty of loyalty, failure to act in good faith, intentional misconduct, knowing violation of law or deriving an improper personal benefit);
- the rights conferred in the Bylaws are not exclusive and Intuit is authorized to enter into indemnification agreements with its directors, officers and employees; and
- Intuit may not retroactively amend the Bylaw provisions in a way that is adverse to such directors, officers and employees.

Intuit's policy is to enter into indemnity agreements with each of its and its subsidiaries' directors and officers. The agreements provide that Intuit will indemnify its directors and officers under Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law and the Bylaws. In addition, the indemnity agreements provide that Intuit will advance expenses (including attorney's fees) and settlement amounts paid or incurred by its directors and officers in any action or proceeding, including any derivative action by or in the right of Intuit, on account of their services as directors or officers of Intuit or as directors or officers of any other company or enterprise when they are serving in such capacities at the request of Intuit. Intuit will not be obligated pursuant to the agreements to indemnify or advance expenses to an indemnified party with respect to proceedings or claims initiated by the indemnified party and not by way of defense, except with respect to proceedings specifically authorized by Intuit's Board of Directors

or brought to enforce a right to indemnification under the Indemnity Agreement, Intuit's Bylaws or any statute or law. Under the agreements, Intuit is not obligated to indemnify the indemnified party

- for any expenses incurred by the indemnified party with respect to any proceeding instituted by the indemnified party to enforce or interpret the agreement, if a court of competent jurisdiction determines that each of the material assertions made by the indemnified party in such proceeding was not made in good faith or was frivolous;
- for any amounts paid in settlement of a proceeding unless Intuit consents to such settlement;
- with respect to any proceeding brought by Intuit against the indemnified party for willful misconduct, unless a court determines that each of such claims was not made
 in good faith or was frivolous;
- on account of any suit in which judgment is rendered against the indemnified party for an accounting of profits made from the purchase or sale by the indemnified party of securities of Intuit pursuant to the provisions of Section 16(b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and related laws;
- on account of the indemnified party's conduct which is finally adjudged to have been knowingly fraudulent or deliberately dishonest, or to constitute willful misconduct or a knowing violation of the law; or
- · if a final decision by a court having jurisdiction in the matter shall determine that such indemnification is not lawful.

The indemnification provision in the Bylaws, and the indemnity agreements entered into between Intuit and its directors and officers, may be sufficiently broad to permit indemnification of Intuit's officers and directors for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933.

The indemnity agreements with Intuit's officers and directors require Intuit to maintain director and officer liability insurance to the extent reasonably available. Intuit currently maintains a director and officer liability insurance policy.

The form(s) of proposed Underwriting Agreement(s) to be filed as (an) Exhibit(s) hereto or incorporated by reference herein may include provisions regarding the indemnification of officers and directors of the registrant by the several Underwriters.

ITEM 16. EXHIBITS.

The following exhibits are filed herewith or incorporated by reference herein:

			Previously Filed		led	
Ex. No.	Exhibit Description	Filed with this S-3	Form	File No.	Date Filed	
1.01	Form(s) of Underwriting Agreement(s)	*				
2.01	Stock Sale and Purchase Agreement by and among Intuit Inc., Venture Finance Software Corp. and certain security holders of Venture Finance Software Corp. dated August 30, 2000		8-K		09/13/00	
2.02	Stock Purchase and Sale Agreement by and among BRFC		8-K		08/15/02	
	II-2					

				Previously Filed	
Ex. No.	Exhibit Description	Filed with this S-3	Form	File No.	Date Filed
	LLC, Intuit, Quick Loans, Inc., and Title Source, Inc., dated June 20, 2002				
2.03	Amendment to Stock Purchase and Sale Agreement by and among BRFC LLC, Intuit, Quick Loans, Inc., and Title Source, Inc., dated July 29, 2002		8-K		08/15/02
4.01	Form of Senior Indenture		S-3	333-50417	04/29/98
4.02	Form of Subordinated Indenture		S-3	333-50417	04/29/98
4.03	Form of Senior Debt Security (included in Exhibit 4.01)		S-3	333-50417	04/29/98
4.04	Form of Subordinated Debt Security		S-3	333-50417	04/29/98
4.05	Bylaws of Intuit, as amended and restated effective May 1, 2002.		10-Q		05/31/02
4.06	Form of Specimen Certificate for Intuit's Common Stock		10-K		09/25/02
4.07	Form of Right Certificate for Series B Junior Participating Preferred Stock (included in Exhibit 4.09)		S-8	333-92503	12/10/99
4.08	Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Intuit, dated as of January 19, 2000		10-Q		06/14/00
4.09	Second Amended and Restated Rights Agreement dated October 15, 1999		S-8	333-92503	12/10/99
5.01	Opinion of Fenwick & West LLP		S-3	333-54610	01/30/01
5.02	Opinion of Pillsbury Winthrop LLP		S-3	333-54610	01/30/01
12.01	Computation of Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges	X			
23.01	Consent of Fenwick & West (included in Exhibit 5.01)		S-3	333-54610	01/30/01
23.02	Consent of Ernst & Young LLP, Independent Auditors	X			
24.01	Power of Attorney (see signature page)	X			
25.01	Form T-1 Statement of Eligibility and Qualification Under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 of a Corporation Designated to Act as Trustee, of Trustee for Senior Indenture and Subordinated Indenture.	X			

^{*} To be filed by amendment or by a report on Form 8-K pursuant to Section 601 of Regulation S-K.

ITEM 17. UNDERTAKINGS.

The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes:

- (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this Registration Statement:
 - (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933 (the "Securities Act");
 - (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the Registration Statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20 percent change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the effective registration statement;
 - (iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the Registration Statement or any material change to such information in the Registration Statement;

Provided, however, that clauses (i) and (ii) do not apply if the information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by such clauses is contained in periodic reports filed with or furnished to the Securities and Exchange Commission by the Registrant pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the "Exchange Act") that are incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement.

- (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.
 - (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.
- (4) That, for purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act, each filing of the Registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act that is incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the Registrant pursuant to the provisions described under Item 15 above, or otherwise, the Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the Registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the Registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes that:

(1) For purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, the information omitted from the form of prospectus filed as part of this registration statement in reliance upon Rule 430A and contained in a form of prospectus filed by the registrant pursuant to Rule 424(b)(1) or (4) or

497(h) under the Securities Act shall be deemed to be part of this registration statement as of the time it was declared effective.

(2) For the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each post-effective amendment that contains a form of prospectus shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act, the Registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this Post-Effective Amendment No. 1 to Registration Statement on Form S-3 to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Mountain View, State of California, on this 30th day of January 2003.

INTUIT INC.

By: /s/ Stephen M. Bennett

Stephen M. Bennett President and Chief Executive Officer

II-6

POWER OF ATTORNEY

By signing this document below, I hereby appoint each of Stephen M. Bennett and Robert B. Henske, as my attorney-in-fact to sign on my behalf all amendments to this Form S-3, and any registration statement relating to the offering covered by this Form S-3 and filed pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act of 1933, and to file them (including all exhibits and other related documents) with the Securities and Exchange Commission. I authorize each of my attorneys-in-fact to (1) appoint a substitute attorney-in-fact for himself and (2) perform any actions that he believes are necessary or appropriate to carry out the intention and purpose of this Power of Attorney. I ratify and confirm all lawful actions taken directly or indirectly by my attorneys-in-fact and by any properly appointed substitute attorneys-in-fact.

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act, this Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates indicated.

Name	<u>Title</u>	<u>Date</u>
Principal Executive Officer:		
/s/ Stephen M. Bennett Stephen M. Bennett	President, Chief Executive Officer and Director	January 30, 2003
Principal Financial Officer and Principal Accounting Officer:		
/s/ Robert B. Henske Robert B. Henske	Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	January 30, 2003
Additional Directors:		
/s/ William V. Campbell William V. Campbell	Chairman of the Board of Directors	January 30, 2003
/s/ Scott D. Cook Scott D. Cook	Chairman of the Executive Committee of the Board of Directors	January 30, 2003
/s/ Christopher W. Brody Christopher W. Brody	Director	January 30, 2003
/s/ L. John Doerr L. John Doerr	Director	January 30, 2003
/s/ Donna L. Dubinsky Donna L. Dubinsky	Director	January 30, 2003
/s/ Michael R. Hallman Michael R. Hallman	Director	January 30, 2003

/s/ Stratton D. Sclavos Director January 30, 2003

Stratton D. Sclavos

EXHIBIT INDEX

Ex. No.	Exhibit Description
1.01*	Form(s) of Underwriting Agreement(s)
12.01	Computation of Ratios of Earnings to Fixed Charges
23.02	Consent of Ernst & Young LLP, Independent Auditors
24.01	Power of Attorney (see signature page)
25.01	Form T-1 Statement of Eligibility and Qualification Under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 of a Corporation Designated to Act as Trustee, of Trustee for Senior Indenture and Subordinated Indenture.

^{*} To be filed by amendment or by a report on Form 8-K pursuant to Section 601 of Regulation S-K.

INTUIT INC. COMPUTATION OF RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES

<TABLE> <CAPTION>

	YEARS ENDED JULY 31,				THREE MONTHS ENDED		
	1998	1999	2000	2001	2002	OCT 31, 2002	
<s> (In thousands, except ratios)</s>	<c></c>	<c></c>	<c></c>	<c></c>	<c></c>	<c></c>	
Earnings:	\$(15,312) 3,150	\$624,820 4,630		\$(130,552) 10,738	9,406	\$(86,059) 1,920	
Total	\$ (12,162) =====	\$629,450	\$549,681 ======			\$(84,139)	
Fixed charges:	\$ 432 2,718	\$ 1,239 3,391	\$ 4,563 6,390		\$ 1,542 7,864	\$ 29 1,891	
Total	\$ 3,150 =====	\$ 4,630 =====	\$ 10,953 ======			\$ 1,920 =====	
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges	(1)	135.95	50.19	(2)	10.03	(3)	

- (1) Earnings were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$15,312.
- (2) Earnings were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$130,552.
- (3) Earnings were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$86,059.

CONSENT OF ERNST & YOUNG LLP, INDEPENDENT AUDITORS

We consent to the reference to our firm under the caption "Experts" in the Registration Statement (Form S-3 Post-Effective Amendment No. 1) and related Prospectus of Intuit Inc. for the registration of securities of Intuit Inc. and to the incorporation by reference therein of our report dated August 14, 2002, with respect to the consolidated financial statements and schedule of Intuit Inc. included in its Annual Report (Form 10-K) for the year ended July 31, 2002, filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

/s/ Ernst & Young LLP

San Francisco, California January 30, 2003 SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D. C. 20549

FORM T-1

STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY
UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF
A CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE

CHECK IF AN APPLICATION TO DETERMINE ELIGIBILITY OF A TRUSTEE PURSUANT TO SECTION 305(b)(2)

J. P. MORGAN TRUST COMPANY, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION (Exact name of trustee as specified in its charter)

(State of incorporation if not a national bank)

95-4655078 (I.R.S. employer identification No.)

560 MISSION STREET, FLOOR 13 SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA (Address of principal executive offices)

94105 (Zip Code)

William H. McDavid General Counsel 270 Park Avenue New York, New York 10017 Tel: (212) 270-2611

(Name, address and telephone number of agent for service)

INTUIT INC.

(Exact name of obligor as specified in its charter)

DELAWARE (State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)

77-0034661 (I.R.S. employer identification No.)

2535 GARCIA AVE.
MOUNTAIN VIEW, CA
(Address of principal executive offices)

94043 (Zip Code)

SENIOR DEBT SECURITIES AND SUBORDINATED DEBT SECURITIES (Title of the indenture securities)

ITEM 1. GENERAL INFORMATION.

Furnish the following information as to the trustee:

(a) Name and address of each examining or supervising authority to which it is subject.

Comptroller of the Currency, Washington, D.C. Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, Washington, D.C.

(b) Whether it is authorized to exercise corporate trust powers.

Yes.

ITEM 2. AFFILIATIONS WITH OBLIGOR.

If the Obligor is an affiliate of the trustee, describe each such affiliation.

None.

ITEM 16. LIST OF EXHIBITS.

List below all exhibits filed as part of this statement of eligibility.

<TABLE>

<S>

Exhibit 1. Articles of Association of the Trustee as Now in Effect (see Exhibit 1 to Form T-1 filed in connection with Form 8K of the Southern California Water Company filing, dated

December 7, 2001, which is incorporated by reference).

- Exhibit 2. Certificate of Authority of the Trustee to Commence Business (see Exhibit 2 to Form T-1 filed in connection with Registration Statement No. 333-41329, which is incorporated by reference).
- Exhibit 3. Authorization of the Trustee to Exercise Corporate Trust Powers (contained in Exhibit 2).
- Exhibit 4. Existing By-Laws of the Trustee (see Exhibit 4 to Form T-1 filed in connection with Form 8K of the Southern California Water Company filing, dated December 7, 2001, which is incorporated by reference).
- Exhibit 5. Not Applicable
- Exhibit 6. The consent of the Trustee required by Section 321 (b) of the Act (see Exhibit 6 to Form T-1 filed in connection with Registration Statement No. 333-41329, which is incorporated by reference).
- Exhibit 7. A copy of the latest report of condition of the Trustee, published pursuant to law or the requirements of its supervising or examining authority.
- Exhibit 8. Not Applicable
- Exhibit 9. Not Applicable </TABLE>

SIGNATURE

Pursuant to the requirements of the Trust Indenture Act of 1939, the Trustee, J. P. Morgan Trust Company, National Association, has duly caused this statement of eligibility and qualification to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, all in the City of San Francisco, and State of California, on the 27th day of December, 2002.

> J. P. Morgan Trust Company, National Association

By /s/: Mitch Gardner

Mitch Gardner Vice President

Report of Condition of the Trustee. ______

CONSOLIDATED REPORT OF CONDITION OF J.P. Morgan Trust Company, N.A., (formerly _____

Chase Manhattan Bank and Trust Company, N.A.)

(Legal Title)

LOCATED AT 1800 Century Park East, Ste. 400 Los Angeles, CA 90067

(Street) (City) (State) (Zip)

AS OF CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON September 30, 2002

ASSETS DOLLAR AMOUNTS IN THOUSANDS

<TABLE> <CAPTION>

<S>

Cash and balances due from depository institutions (from Schedule RC-A): a. Noninterest-bearing balances and currency and coin (1)

b. Interest bearing balances (2)

2. Securities:

a. Held-to-maturity securities (from Schedule RC-B, column A) b. Available-for-sale securities (from Schedule RC-B, column D)

Federal Funds sold and securities purchased agreements to resell 3.

Loans and lease financing receivables (from Schedule RC-C):

a. Loans and leases held for sale

<C> <C>

9.685

Ω 101,834

0

	b. Loans and leases, net of unearned income	141,553	
	c. LESS: Allowance for loan and lease losses	0	
	d. Loans and leases, net of unearned income and		
-	allowance (item 4.b minus 4.c)		141,553
5.	Trading assets (from Schedule RC-D)		0
6. 7.	Premises and fixed assets (including capitalized leases) Other real estate owned (from Schedule RC-M)		5 , 549
8.	Investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries and associated companies		U
٠.	(from Schedule RC-M)		0
9.	Customers' liability to this bank on acceptances outstanding		0
10.	Intangible assets		
	a. Goodwill		0
	b. Other intangible assets (from Schedule RC-M)		154,231
11.	Other assets (from Schedule RC-F)		27,391
12.	TOTAL ASSETS (sum of items 1 through 11)		440,243
<td>LE></td> <td></td> <td></td>	LE>		
(1)	Includes cash items in process of collection and unposted debits.		
(2)	Includes time certificates of deposit not held for trading.		
(-/			
	4		
<tabl< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></tabl<>			
<capt< td=""><td>LITIES</td><td></td><td></td></capt<>	LITIES		
<s></s>	HIIIES	<c></c>	<c></c>
13.	Deposits:	(0)	(0)
	a. In domestic offices (sum of totals of columns A and C from		
	Schedule RC-E)		91,278
	(1) Noninterest-bearing (1)	91,278	
	(2) Interest-bearing	0	
	b. In foreign offices, Edge and Agreement subsidiaries, and IBF'		
	(1) Noninterest-bearing		0
1 /	(2) Interest-bearing		0
14. 15.	Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agreements to repurchase Trading liabilities (from Schedule RC-D)		0
16.	Other borrowed money (includes mortgage indebtedness and obligations		0
10.	under capitalized leases) (from Schedule RC-M):		0
17.	Not applicable		
18.	Bank's liability on acceptances executed and outstanding		0
19.	Subordinated notes and debentures (2)		0
20.	Other liabilities (from Schedule RC-G)		42,911
21.	Total liabilities (sum of items 13 through 20)		134,189
22.	Minority interest in consolidated subsidiaries		0
EOIITT	Y CAPITAL		
пост	CALIFAB		
23.	Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus		0
24.	Common stock		600
25.	Surplus (exclude all surplus related to preferred stock)		277,263
26.	a. Retained earnings		28,186
0.5	b. Accumulated other comprehensive income (3)		0
27.	Other equity capital components (4)		0
28.	Total equity capital (sum of items 23 through 27)		306,054
29.	Total liabilities, minority interest, and equity capital (sum of items 21, 22, and 28)		440,243
<td></td> <td></td> <td>110,24J</td>			110,24J
.,			

- -----

- (1) Includes total demand deposits and noninterest-bearing time and savings deposits.
- (2) Includes limited-life preferred stock and related surplus.
- (3) Includes net unrealized holding gains (losses) on available-for-sale securities, accumulated net gains (losses) on cash flow hedges, and minimum pension liability adjustments.
- (4) Includes treasury stock and unearned Employee Stock Ownership Plan shares.